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To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: February 4, 2015 
Subject: February Building Report 
 
Book Fair 
 The Scholastic Book fair was open the first week in February at OAC.  The staff 
and students were excited to see what new books were available.  
 
Kansas Day 
 On January 29th we celebrated Kansas day in our classrooms.  Each grade level 
did different activities with the students to celebrate Kansas’s birthday.  Activities 
included crafts, singing, and learning about different Kansas symbols. 
 
100th Day of School  
 We celebrated 100 days of school on February 2nd.  Our students at OAC did 
many activities celebrating our accomplishments so far this school year. 
 
Fill A Bucket 
 Students’ behavior has been going well, and the students have almost filled the 
OAC bucket again.  They will be rewarded with a popcorn and movie party at the end of 
this month.  We are really excited about the great behaviors that we have been seeing at 
school this year. 
 
Update on OAC Building Goals 
 
Curriculum 
We are still working on BYOC each month.  This is a slow process for our teachers, but it really 
seems to be coming together.    
 
McRel 
All the teachers met with me before the Winter Break and we visited about their goals and how 
they felt the school year has been going.  I am happy with the teacher progress on their goals so 
far.  I have also been doing evaluations for teachers that are due mid-February.  
 
Communication 
I am still using Facebook , doing  weekly memos, and monthly school newsletters.  I went to a 
social media conference and I am looking in to the ways that we might be able to use Twitter. 
  
Developing as a Professional 
Five teachers and myself went to Lyndon to observe a supplemental reading program called 
Lexia.  We are really excited about the opportunity to use the program.  It seems like it could 
really help fill in some of the holes we have in reading.  
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Data 
We are still using Aimsweb to collect our data.  We are now start to progress monitor our 
students every other week to really track their progress. After the last board meeting, if you have 
any question about the data, please let me know and I will answer any of your questions. 


